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Badgerland F100’s Truck Club  
Honoring trucks from 1948-1972 

 

  The Club Website is:  www.badgerlandf100s.com 

  Facebook Page under:      Badgerland F-100’s Truck Club 

 

Current Club Officers*  
 

President*  Mike Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 

   Phone (608) 274-6257  mikesfine56@gmail.com 

 

Vice President* Dave Farmer – 205 N. Marietta Street, Verona, WI 53593 

   Phone (608) 845-6104 fordee8@yahoo.com  
 

Secretary*  Roger McDermott – 20845 State Highway 78, Blanchardville, WI  53516 

Phone (608) 523-4499 erbsmcdermott@tds.net 
 

Treasurer*  Chris Connor – 2315 S. Syene Road, Madison, WI 53711 

   Phone (608) 274-6257 mikesfine56@gmail.com 

 

Newsletter Editor Chuck Rogers, 48 N. Madison St., Evansville, WI 53536 

   Phone (608) 575-0426 clrogers@charter.net 
 

In this month’s newsletter: 
  

Page 3  Club Meetings/Functions, Birthdays, Car Shows/Swap Meets 2016 

Page 4-5 January Meeting Minutes 

Page 6-7 Vice President Says, Member News 

Page 8-9 Club Christmas Party. Club Winter Banquet 

Page 10  Club Dues, For Sale/Wanted 

Page 11 For Sale/Wanted continued 

Page 12 Smoken Pig Express Ad 

Page 13 Bruce Horkey’s Wood & Parts Ad 

Page 14 Fatman Fabrications Ad 

 

Send your article contributions, ideas, photos, for sale or want ads, car/truck show dates, birthdays or 

events to the newsletter editor: 

 

Chuck Rogers, 48 N. Madison St., Evansville, WI 53536 or email them to clrogers@charter.net 
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Club Meetings/Functions 
February – Annual Christmas Party February 13, 2016 Babe’s Bar & Grill  

March – Badgerland’s Winter Banquet March 19, 2016 Prairie du Sac Town Hall  
April – To be determined 

May -  May 14, 2016 at Pride in Your Ride Car Show 
June – In Illinois, to be determined 
July – To be determined 

Aug – August 6, 2016 Lake Joy Campground, Belmont, WI  
 

Birthdays 
    
   February    March 

  2/06 Cindy Favor    3/01 Eric Masters 
  2/09 Jeff Mundt    3/05 Rachel Schneider 
  2/14 Gary Mahloch   3/06 Rick Linskens 

  2/17 Chris Connor   3/07 Jerad Fedkenheuer 
  2/20 Julie Zeien   3/09 Sandra Berg 

  2/24 Megan Haas   3/25 Sadie Schneider 
       3/31 Jean Hilgers 
     

Car & Truck Shows/Swap Meets 2016 
Note:  Please contact the Editor if you have any show information you would like posted in the newsletter. 

 

Feb 19-21 O’Reilly Auto Parts World of Wheels, Wisconsin State Fair Park, West Allis, WI  

Feb 20-21 Hi-Performance Swap Meet, Renaissance Center, Schaumberg, IL 
Feb 28 Milwaukee Area Indoor Swap Meet, Washington Cty Fairgrounds, West Bend WI 

Mar 6 Auto Swap Meet, Manitowoc Expo Center, Manitowoc, WI 
Mar 20 Classy Chassis Flea Market & Swap Meet, Grant Cty Fairgrounds, Lancaster, WI 
Apr 22-24 Spring Jefferson Swap Meet & Car Show, Jefferson Cty Fairgrounds, Jefferson, WI 

Apr 29-30 Vintage Torque Fest, Dubuque Cty Fairgrounds, Dubuque, WI 
May 6-7 Boondockers 40th Annual Car Show, Concord House, Concord, WI    

May 12-14 F-100 Supernationals, Wilson Cty Fairgrounds, Lebanon, TN 
May 14 MATC Pride in Your Ride Car Show, MATC campus, Madison, WI 
May 21 Hartford Classic Car Show, Downtown Hartford, Hartford, WI 

May 21-22 Automotion 2016, Noah’s Ark Waterpark, Wisconsin Dells, WI  
Jun 10-11 Midwest F-100 Nationals, City Park, Clear Lake, IA 
Jun 17-19 Back to the 50’s Car Show, MN State Fairgrounds, St. Paul, MN 

Jul 8-10 Ozark Mountain Run, (F-100 Show) Southern Oaks Inn, Branson, MO 
Jul 9 Blue Ribbon Beer Run, Historic Pabst Brewery, Milwaukee, WI 

Jul 14-16 2016 Falcon Nationals, Ho Chunk Casino, Baraboo, WI 
Aug 20 Spring Green Car Show, Downtown Spring Green, WI 
Sep 16-17 Dash to the Dells 27 & 13th Unofficial Panel Nationals, Great Wolf Lodge, Wis Dells, WI 
 

The following websites have more information and show locations: 

www.oldride.com/events/wisconsin.html  www.wisconsincollectorcar.com 

www.carshowguide.com    www.wisconsinhotrodradio.com  
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January Meeting Minutes 
 

Thank you Randy & Diane Roelke for hosting a great meeting and fun event !  The valve cover 
racing was awesome.  We hope to have some pictures in the next newsletter.   

 
January 2016 Meeting Minutes 

The January meeting was held in the shop of Diane and Randy Roelke in rural Loganville on 

Saturday January 23rd.  The meeting was called to order at 1:15pm.  Present were 33 adults, 7 
kids and 5 ¾ trucks.  
 

Vice Presidents Report:  Dave Farmer thanked everyone for coming. He pointed out that many 
of those present were wearing their new shirts and gave a reminder that they are still available 

to those who wish to order one.  
 
Secretary’s Report:  No secretary report 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  Chris reported the balance of the club check book.  It is that time of year 

again to pay annual dues.  Deadline for payment at the annual $20 rate is 01/31/16.   It’s an 
additional $2.00 per month after 1/31/16.  Lifetime memberships can be had for $200.00.   
 

Membership:  No new members however Jan and Buck Guthrie have become Lifetime 
members. 

 
Old Business:  
Preparations are well underway for this year’s Dash which will be number 27.  A contract with 

Great Wolf has been signed and reservations are now open.  Mike reminded all that Great Wolf 
has included a $100 gift card in our contract that a lucky winner can use towards the Dash 
weekend.  To qualify for the drawing the winner must be registered for both Great Wolf and 

Dash 27 show by July 15th 2016.  
 

Rich Linskens will again be providing the lunch and will be selling food.  Chairpersons are 
needed for a couple of positions yet.  Jean Hilgers has volunteered to be Kids Games which 
includes Hot Wheels Racing.  Barb Erbs McDermott will again do registration. Wally Zeien will 

again act as trophy chair and will oversee the Baggo tournament, and Chris Lemke has 
volunteered to oversee the Valve Cover Racing.  Chairpersons are still needed for Door Prizes 

and Publicity.  
 
New Business:  

Mike noted the recent passing of long time member Dale Barrette who was known for his 
technical knowledge and his willingness to always lend a hand.  He also explained that the 

Barrette family is in great need of funds to cover Dale’s funeral expenses.  Todd Showers spoke 
of Dale’s assistance on a particular project and following further discussion, a motion was made 
by Paul Hilgers to donate $500 to the Barrette family in memory of Dale and his contribution to 

the club.  The motion was seconded by Randy Roelke.  Motion passed.  To facilitate this, a 
check from the club will be given as a memorial during Dale’s Celebration of Life event on 

01/24/16 by Mike and Chris Connor.  
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January Meeting Minutes...continued 
 
Discussion was held on the timeline for the artwork for Dash 27 which will feature 56 and 66 

trucks. The general consensus was to accelerate the timeline to facilitate a smoother transition 
for other items such as the dash plaques and shirts and such.  After discussion a motion was 

made by Mike Sonn that the artwork be finalized by 07/01/16.  Seconded by Chris Lemke. 
Motion passed.  
 

Officer Nominations: 
Mike opened the floor for nomination for officers for 2016.  

President: Scott Jackson nominated Mike Connor for President.  Seconded by Paul Hilgers 
Vice President:  Randy Roelke nominated Dave Farmer for Vice President.  Seconded by Scott 
Jackson 

Treasurer:  Todd Showers nominated Chris Connor for Treasurer.  Seconded by Mike Sonn 
Secretary:  Rick Pribbenow nominated Roger McDermott for Secretary.  Seconded by Randy 

Roelke.  There were no other nominations for officers.  Motion by Wally Zeien to close 
nominations.  Seconded by Scott Jackson.  Motion passed.   
 

February Meeting:  
Will be the annual Christmas party and will be held on Saturday 02/13/16 at Babe’s in Madison.  
Drinks at 5:30pm and dinner at 6:30pm.  This will also be the annual White Elephant gift 

exchange.  Choices of meals include half a baked chicken for $14.00, deep fried jumbo shrimp 
for $21.00 and steak for $22.00.  Meals include potato, salad, roll and veggies. Please contact 

Chris Connor by 02/07/16 if you plan to attend and to provide your meal choice.  The club will 
pick up the cost of the room, taxes, tip and a few pitchers of soda.   
 

March Meeting: 
Will be the annual Winter Banquet and will be held on Saturday 03/19/16 at the Prairie du Sac 

town hall at noon.  Rich Linskens will make brisket and provide buns and condiments.  The club 
will provide plates, plastic ware and napkins.  Potluck items will be determined by the first letter 
of your last name and will be listed in the newsletter.  

 
April Meeting:  No date or location set yet.  

May Meeting:  Will be in conjunction with the Pride in Your Ride show at Madison Area Technical 
College on Saturday 05/14/16.  More details to come.  
June Meeting:  Will be hosted by the Illinois members with date and location yet to be 

determined.  
July Meeting:  No date or location set yet. 
August Meeting:  Saturday August 6th at the camper of Roger and Barb McDermott at Lake Joy 

(LakeJoy.com) in Belmont WI.  More details to follow.  
 

Motion to Adjourn: Motion to adjourn by Julie Farmer.  Seconded by Ros Pribbenow.  Motion 
Passed. Meeting adjourned at 2pm.  
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The Vice President Says  
 

Dear Trucksters, welcome to the new year! It's been a rough start with the passing of one of our 
longest and most knowledgeable members Dale Barrette. He knew more about these trucks 

and autos in general than anyone I've ever come across and will be sorely missed. Please keep 
his family in your thoughts and prayers as they struggle through the coming months. On a 
brighter note we had a great turnout for the 2nd annual Winter nationals at the Roelke Rod 

Ranch. Lots of good food, bench and valve cover racing. Arch was a good host graciously 
letting me beat him every time we raced. We picked up some new members that drove all the 
way down from Rhinelander. We were also treated to some of Kim Schneider's famous Jello 

salad! Thanks Kim!! If you haven't yet, get signed up for the Christmas party quickly as time is 
short. I would also encourage you to get ready for the winter banquet on March 19th. I hear 

we're having brisket, and the awards should be stellar this year! 
 
Finally, I am starting another run of the new embroidered club shirts. If you want one contact 

me by February 19th and I can have it for you at the winter banquet. The cost is $55.00 and we 
can go over the details when we talk. Also, if you have a shirt you would rather use instead just 

get it to me and the logos can be stitched on for $35.00 
 
Keep on truckin' 

Dave Farmer, Vice President 
 

Member News 
 
BABY NEWS 

Chris Lemke and his wife Leah are expecting a baby in June.  Some of you might have seen his 

humorous Facebook posting about this.  Seems as though Dash 26 helped bring about this 
coming event!  Congrats to Chris & Leah.  They are also becoming club Lifetime members! 
 

OTHER NEWS 

Bruce Bordner recently had a hip replaced and is recuperating at home.  We wish him a good 

recovery and ready to roll by “truck season”. 
  
Bill Watkins father, Kermit passed away during January and the club forwarded a memorial to 

the Hospice Alliance in his honor.  Our thoughts are with the Watkins family. 
 

Wally (Paul) & Julie Zeien’s 5 year old grandson Otto was just diagnosed with a childhood 
cancer.  Many of you know Otto’s mom, Emily.  Please keep them in your thoughts and prayers. 
Also check out our club Facebook page for more info, and how you may want to help. 

 
Dale Barrette, who had been a long time member and friend to many of us passed away 

unexpectedly on January 8, 2016 from a heart attack.  Many members from the club attended 
his Celebration of Life on January 24th in Evansville, WI.  There were many pictures displayed of 
him with club members and his truck.  His family very much appreciated how much support our 

club and members have given them during this difficult time.  We have also been including 
some info on Dale on our Facebook page in the past couple of weeks.   
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Dale Samuel Barrette 

Dec. 31, 1945 - Jan. 8, 2016 

Dale Samuel Barrette age 70 died unexpectedly on January 8, 2016 in Burke Township 

Madison.  He was born on December 31, 1945 in Prairie Du Chien Wisconsin the son of 
Arthur and Laura (West) Barrette.  He served in the United States Air Force during the 

Vietnam War. He has been a resident of Evansville for the past twenty years and worked 

as a mechanic for most of his life before retiring. He loved old ford trucks especially F100 

trucks and belonged to the Badgerland F100 Truck Club of Wisconsin. After retiring he 

worked for Evansville Towing  helping out when needed. Dale will be fondly 
remembered by his willingness to help friends. His kind and genuine heart was too big 

for his chest, so he had to carry it upon his sleeve.  

 

Keeping in Touch with Members 
 
As everyone knows, things suddenly come up, and the club may want to give you some info 

before the next newsletter is issued.  If you have not given us an email address, you might want 
to consider providing us with one so that we can get you on our email info list.  We are also 
trying to use our club Facebook page at the same time when appropriate.  If you aren’t on our 

email list currently, and you want to be added, please email Chuck Rogers 
clrogers@charter.net  to let him know.   
 

Also, if you are getting your newsletter via paper mail, we encourage you to switch to an 
electronic method of receiving it.  It helps keep our costs down and also makes life easier for 

our newsletter editor.  However, if you don’t have access to get it that way, we understand and 
will continue to provide a mailed copy.   
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Club Christmas Party is Saturday, February 13th 

 

The Badgerland Christmas Party will be held at Babe’s Bar & Grill, 5614 Schroeder Rd, Madison, 
WI 53711, on Saturday February 13th.  Drinks are at 5:30 and dinner at 6:30pm.   

 
There will be a choice of dinner entrees of a 12 oz. New York Strip Steak $22.00, Jumbo Deep 

Fried Shrimp $21.00 and ½ Baked Chicken $14.00.  All dinners include salad, rolls, vegetable, and 
baked potato.  The club will be paying for the room charge, the tax, tip, and a few pitchers of 
soda.  You can pay Chris Connor at the party.  A check or exact change would be 

appreciated. 
 
Please make your choice of entrees and notify Chris Connor at 608-274-6257 no later than 

February 7, 2016.   

 

Directions:  From I-90/94 exit at Hwy. 12/18 West (West Beltline Hwy) to Madison.  Then go 
approx. 10 miles to exit 257 Whitney Way.  Turn left onto Whitney Way, go under the highway 
and then turn right on Schroeder Road.  Babe’s will be on your right. 

 
Gift Exchange 

If you are a first timer at the club Christmas party, you may need to know the details of the gift 
exchange.  Each person attending should bring a wrapped gift.  When we do the gift 
exchange, your gift could go to a man or woman.  It can be just about anything.  It can be a 

gag gift, something truck related, something new, something old, something you made, or 
whatever you want it to be.  If you are buying something, we usually suggest not spending more 

than $20.   
 
Everyone is given a number.  As we proceed through the numbers, each new person can either 

steal an existing open gift, or open a new wrapped gift.  You can only have the same gift once 
in a round.   
 

Hope to see you there!    
 

 

Club Annual Winter Banquet is Saturday March 19th 
 
The winter banquet is March 19, 2016 at the Prairie du Sac Town Hall located at S9903 Hwy 12, 

Prairie du Sac, WI 53578, at 12pm noon.   
 

Directions: 

 

From Madison: Take Hwy 12 West to Sauk City. Continue through Sauk City on Hwy 12 about 2.5 

miles to the Prairie du Sac Town Hall.  The hall will be on your left. 
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Winter Banquet …  continued  
 

From the Eastern Wisconsin or Illinois: Take I 39/90/94 to Exit 119 Lodi Hwy 60 Exit West.  Turn right 

on Hwy 60 and head west to Lodi (about 4 miles).  Go thru Lodi on Hwy 60 west to Prairie du Sac 
(about 12 miles). At the stop sign on the Wisconsin River bridge, continue going straight West on 

Prairie Street to Hwy 12 (John Deere dealer at Hwy 12).  Turn left and go about ¼ mile to the 
Praire du Sac town hall on your right.  
From the West at Spring Green (Hwy 14): Take Hwy 60 East to Hwy 12 Sauk City (about 20 miles). 

Turn left onto Hwy 12 and go about ½ mile to the Prairie du Sac Town Hall. 
From the North: Take Hwy 12 South from I 90/94 at Wisconsin Dells.  Go thru Baraboo to Prairie du 

Sac (about 23 miles).  Town hall will be on your right about ¼ mile past a John Deere dealer.   
 
Lunch 

Club member Rick Linskens of Smoken Pig Express will be providing the meat, buns, and 
condiments for our lunch.  The club will provide plates, napkins and silverware.   

 
You are asked to bring your own drinks and a dish to pass.  In order for us to have a good 
selection, we ask that you bring an item according to the list below by the first letter of your LAST 

NAME: 
A-F    Bring a type of salad 
G-M  Bring a dessert 

N-Z    Bring some sort of side dish 
 

Traveling Trophies 

If you currently possess one of our traveling trophies from last year’s awards, please remember 
to bring it with you to the winter banquet, or make sure it goes back to the club beforehand so 

it can be awarded to the 2015 recipient.   The following are the awards that we will be voting 
on at the banquet as well as last year’s recipient: 

 
Award     2014 Recipient   

Stock Truck of the Year  Paul Hilgers     

Custom Truck of the Year  Wally Zeien 
Most Improved Truck  Dave & Julie Farmer 

Truck of the Year   Wally Zeien 
Member of the Year   Rick Pribbenow 
 

Fun Awards 

This is the part of the awards that is totally up to individual members to award another member 
for something they may have done during the past year.  It may have been a blunder, 

something cool they did to their truck, someone that fell on hard luck, or just something funny 
that you want to remember in the form of an award.  There can be all sorts of reasons!  For 

anyone new to the club, these are usually crazy homemade awards, and done in fun.   
 
Nominations and Voting   

Club officer voting will also take place at the Winter Banquet.  Remember that only club 
members who have paid their dues for the current year and are eligible, can vote in the 

election. 
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Club Dues: 
 

Membership Dues – It’s That Time of Year Again 
 

Annual membership dues of $20 are due by January 31, 2016.  Unless you are a Lifetime 
Member, please forward your checks made payable to Badgerland F-100s Ltd. to the club 

Treasurer: 
 Chris Connor 

 2315 S Syene Rd. 

 Madison, WI 53711 
 

If you are interested in becoming a Lifetime Member, the cost is $200 and you won’t ever have 
to worry about remembering to send in your annual dues again.  If you are a new member and 
have joined the club at the truck show in September 2015, or since then, and paid $20, then 

your 2016 dues are considered paid.   
 

Remember if you pay your dues after January 31st, you’ll have to pay an additional $2 for each 
month that you are late.  Thanks and hope to see all of you continue to be a part of a really 
great club! 

 
Chris Connor 
Membership Chair/ Treasurer 

 
 

For Sale/Wanted 
(Please notify the editor when your item is sold or found so your ad can be removed.) 
Wanted 

Wanted:  Ford Magnum wheel center caps.  Call (608) 487-3696 (WI) 
Wanted:  Any auto/truck license plates for a project.  Call Rick Linskens @ (920) 213-2346 WI 

 
For Sale 
For Sale:  1956 F100 parts - I have a polished stainless front bumper, new, never used. Paid $400 

from MID-FIFTY asking $300. Hood - needs work (ask), in primer $100. chrislemke96@gmail.com  
 
For Sale: 

   
3X2 Edelbrock manifold with Ford scripted carbs for Y-Block motor.  Asking $600.00 or best offer. 
Call Ken @ (920) 655-2740 (cell) or email kkim47@yahoo.com  (WI) 
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For Sale/Wanted…continued 

 

For Sale:  Steering wheel in good condition for '56 F-100.  No cracks, but some wear on finish. 
$25.00. Call Joe Marchiando @ (920) 287-4292 or  josephmarchiando@gmail.com  (WI)  

 

For Sale:  1967-79 Ford truck parts, 360/390 FE parts, 2-460 engines. 
Call Keith Barth @ (309) 231-3108 (IL) 

 
1953-1956 Hood Tilt Kits - $250.00 each.  Call Greg Schneider @ (309) 231-3232 (IL) 
 

For Sale: 1966 Ford F-100, 300, 6 cylinder, AOD, 4 barrel, Clifford aluminum intake, dual exhaust, 
Clifford headers, Crager wheels, 25 gallon aluminum fuel tank in bed, tilt steering column, 

dropped I-beams, tri-fold tonneau cover, spray in bed liner. Sharp looking interior/exterior. Runs 
and drives like a dream. Asking $12.000 (CHANGED). Please call for more information. 
Call Bruce Bordner @ (574) 862-4830 or (574) 202-1731 (IN) 

       
 
 

For Sale:  Miscellaneous engines and parts parts left over from a ’56 F-100 project.  I have 292’s – 
(3) rebuilders, couple trannys, one 1955 car auto tranny and one 1960 truck 3 speed manual, 
one complete 460 with a C6 bolted to it, couple of 351W’s for rebuilding, 302 heads, extra 460 

heads and exhaust manifolds, rams horn exhaust manifolds, couple truck master parts catalogs, 
restored 1958 WI car plates with metal tags, couple sets of Ford truck wheels, one set chrome, 

and many boxes of other small parts.  Call Bob Ward @ (414) 423-0069 (WI) 
 
For Sale:  1965 Mustang 2bbl manifold w/carb, Mustang 3 speed transmission, rebuilt 327 w/Dart 

heads, rebuilt Chevy 350, used 350, custom oak running boards & 2 NOS inner fenders for 1953-
1956 F-100, 1964 Olds Starfire (all or parts), rebuilt Olds 350, Olds 305 V8 w/transmission, 1968 
Nova subframe and 10 bolt rear ends (posi & open).  Ford Y Block, 351C-runs but s/b rebuilt, 3.0 

V6 from a Taurus, 317 Lincoln Y Block.  (4) F150 Aluminum take off wheels, Bally World Cup 
Soccer game-coin op., AMI 200 selection juke box w/records, Harley Davidson tank and fenders 

plus wide front to fit1982 FXRS or?-all new H.D.  Call Bob Last @ (920) 386-4748 (WI) 
 

 

**Please remember to do business with the vendors who support the 

Badgerland F-100 Truck Club year after year. 
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